Errata and corrections
State of the energy market 2024
The following sentences were included in error. The errors were identified and removed from the Overview because they are not backed up by evidence or AER analysis. Unfortunately they were not identified in the body of the report during the final proof reading process:
· P. 239: Affordability will likely be an ongoing challenge for the foreseeable future. Debt levels and other indicators of financial difficulties are expected to escalate from late 2024 to early 2025, even more than anticipated.
· P. 288: The AER expects to see billing complaints continue to increase as retail energy prices continue to rise. 

In relation to debt levels, the AER notes that:
· Data until the end of June 2024 indicates that the proportion of customers in 90-day debt has stabilised at 2.9% compared to the same point in the previous year and is down from the previous quarter (3.0%). 
· New government rebates commenced on 1 July 2024 (which are not included in the data in this report).
· Inflation, as reported by the ABS, has been moderating.
· Retail prices fell in most jurisdictions on 1 July 2024.

In relation to billing complaints, the AER only undertakes historical analysis of billing complaints and does not have access to any forward-looking indicators. 

On p.20 the following sentence has been amended as follows:
· With the exception of Queensland, prices were higher than the same period in 2022, but remained well below 2023 prices.
Has been amended to: 
· With the exception of Queensland, prices were higher than the same period in 2023, but remained well below 2022 prices.

This was the result of a typographical error. 




